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MAYOR’S CORNER 

 
     Riverdale City also hired a contractor to complete a 
geotechnical study using measuring equipment in front of 
the affected homes. This is more long term analysis and is 
being done to determine soil composition and stability of the 
hillside.  Drilling was done down to about 200 feet and 
precision measuring equipment was installed to measure 
water flow and movement of the hillside.  Preliminary 
information is now being received for the study which will 
greatly help geologists as they monitor the landslide.  Cost 
to Riverdale City for the study was about $28,000.  Our city 
has reached out to many other state and federal agencies 
for assistance, not finding a lot of immediate help! It should 
be noted that cities do not make reparations or pay for 
damages or losses that occur on private property. 
 
     The landslide is still very active and very dangerous.  It is 
a threat to not only the three homes above the slide, but to 
the road in front of the homes and other homes in the 
neighborhood.  Geologists tell us that the slide will continue 
to enlarge until the slope of the hillside reaches a 
comfortable position, about 45 degrees.  Right now the 
angle at the top of the slide is nearly vertical. 
 
     Some have suggested building a wall or drilling holes in 
the hillside to drain the water.  These ideas are neither 
practical, affordable, nor possible with the dangerous 
condition that currently exists on the hillside.   
 
     The affected residents, who live in the neighborhood, 
have some very nice homes and are in a seemingly helpless 
heart breaking situation.  What can be done at this point to 
stop the landslide is very limited.  If you believe in a divine 
power, I would suggest you pray for these folks and their 
homes that the landslide might subside and their homes and 
the road might be protected.  If you’re not into prayers, 
please keep them in your best thoughts.  We all need some 
help with this one!! 
 

Norm Searle, Mayor 

RIVERDALE LANDSLIDE 
 

     On Sunday, November 19, 2017, an 
unexpected landslide rumbled down the 
hillside, below Riverdale City’s east bench, 
covering the Spring Creek Road and the 
farmland to the west with mud, trees, water 
and debris.  Emergency crews immediately 
responded. Geologists from Weber County were 
immediately notified, along with the Weber County 
Emergency Management Office, all of which quickly 
responded.  Geologists from UGS (Utah Geological Survey) 
were also notified and have been actively involved 
monitoring the slide since day one.     
 
     The size and scope of the landslide quickly enlarged and 
within a week, at the recommendation of geologists, 
residents of three homes were given voluntary evacuation 
notices from the city.  The following day, geologists from 
Weber County noticed additional cracks in the ground 
behind the homes which prompted Riverdale City to issue 
mandatory evacuation notices to insure the safety of the 
residents.  On that same day, I made contact with a church 
leader in the Washington Terrace/Riverdale East Bench 
area and about 150 volunteers turned out that evening to 
help the residents move out of their homes.  Many thanks to 
those who assisted!  Their efforts are greatly appreciated!  
 
     The amount of water flowing from the springs along the 
slide area has been a constant concern for the city.  The 
city wanted to rule out any man induced water sources, and 
quickly made several different types of checks and tests on 
our water lines in the surrounding area to inspect for leaks.  
Weber Basin Water Conservancy District and Washington 
Terrace City were quickly notified and they began checking 
their systems as well.  Riverdale City and Weber Basin 
Water also hired a contractor, specializing in finding leaks 
with sophisticated listening equipment to check their lines in 
the area around the landslide. Weber Basin Water did a 
unique test on the water coming from the springs at the 
base of the landslide, to determine the DNA or origin of the 
spring water.  This particular test showed that the spring 
water was from a different source than the culinary water 
used in Washington Terrace and Riverdale City.  All of 
these tests show no evidence that culinary water is leaking 
into the springs along the landslide.   
 
     Riverdale City paid for and had the three homes 
inspected for asbestos.  One of the homes was found to 
have asbestos.  The State EPA was contacted for help in 
having the asbestos removed to no avail.  Riverdale City 
then hired a contractor and paid for the removal of the 
asbestos in the interest of public safety.   
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INVITATION TO UDOT PUBLIC HEARING 
 

     The Utah Department of 
Transportation (UDOT) 
invites the public to attend 
a Public Hearing to learn 
more about the future plans for the extension of the Express 
Lane (carpool lanes) from Layton in Davis County to the I-84 
interchange. The Public Hearing will be held on Wednesday, 
April 11th from 5:00 - 7:00 p.m. It will be held at the Clearfield 
Community Arts Center located at 140 East Center Street in 
Clearfield. 
 

    At the hearing, UDOT’s preliminary plan and schedule to 
extend the Express Lane Network will be presented.  This will 
also be an opportunity for the public to provide comment. 
Children are welcome and refreshments will be served. For 
additional information you may contact UDOT at 801-904-
4064 or email them at i15davisweberexpress@utah.gov. 

 

RECREATION NEWS 

 INTRAMURALS  

 

     Our Intramural program activity, Two-Man-Carry, started 
last week, but it’s not too late to sign up!  Two-Man-Carry is a 
combination of Kickball and Dodgeball. This is a fun game to 
play for all youth ages 6 to 12. The cost is $5.00 for 
residents.  Sign up online or at the Community Center. For 
more information call 801-621-6084. 

 
SUMMER ACTIVITIES REGISTRATIONS 
 

     With summer just around the corner, 
registrations for Summer Fun, Archery, 
Tennis, and Track Camp will begin on April 
15th. Registration is available at the Community Center or at 
www.riverdalecity.com. Check out the website for more 
details. 
 
GROUP FITNESS  
 

     Our next group fitness session starts on April 23rd 
and will run until June 1st. Go to our website at 
www.riverdalecity.com or come by the Community 
Center to see what great classes we are providing and to sign 
up. Call 801-621-6084 for more information. 
 

BASEBALL SKILLS EVALUATIONS  
  
     We will not be combining with South Ogden this 
year.  Depending on the number of kids we have 
register in Riverdale, we may hold a skills evaluation 
just for our Riverdale kids.  Dates and times will be 
decided once it is determined if an evaluation is 
necessary. Please make sure your contact information is up-to
-date with the Community Center so you don't miss any 
information.  

 
OLD GLORY DAYS VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
 

     Preparations are being made for our Old Glory 
Days 2018 celebration. However, the many events 
are not possible without volunteers from our 
community. If you would like to volunteer to help 
on one of our many committees, please contact 
the Community Center at 801-621-6084. 

SPRING CLEANUP  
 

     For the spring cleanup, we will be doing a 
curbside pickup again this year. Residents will 
be allowed to put their items out on the curb 
from April 13th - 15th. Curbside pickup will 
begin at 6:00 a.m. on Monday, April 16th. The following rules 
will be enforced: 
 

· Items must be set out by 6:00 a.m. on Monday, April 16th. 
 

· The maximum amount per residence will be the 
equivalent of two pickup truck loads.   
 

· All material must be loadable by hand without the use of 
heavy equipment.   
 

· Please have items bundled together or bagged.  
 

· Tree branches must be cut in lengths of 5' or less and 
must be tied together in tight bundles not to exceed 50 
lbs.  Tree limbs not tied in bundles will be rejected.   
 

· Loose items such as leaves, weeds, grass and shrub 
trimmings need to be placed in bags or suitable 
disposable containers.   
 

· Individual refuse items must weigh less than 50 lbs.  
 

· Not accepted: construction material, wood, sheetrock, 
concrete, sod, soil, rocks, highly volatile material, lead 
products, asbestos, hazardous waste, refrigerators. 
 

· Do not block mailboxes or fire hydrants.  
  

· Items not meeting requirements will not be picked up.  
 
     The city appreciates your cooperation in the cleanup. If you 
have any questions please call 801-394-5541 ext. 1201. 



Page 3 RIVERDALE CITY NEWSLETTER 

  

SENIOR NEWS 

RIVERDALE SENIOR CENTER 
4433 South 900 West         801-621-6086 

 

Open 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday thru Friday.  
 

Stop by the Senior Center for a daily schedule or go to 
www.riverdalecity.com. 

LUNCH MENU 

ADDITIONAL EVENTS 

 

Utility payments, sports 
registrations and park 

pavilion reservations can  
be done online at 

www.riverdalecity.com 

 

 

· April 12 th - Foot Clinic at 9:30 a.m. 
The cost is $10. 
 

· April 12 th - Robin Arnold will be 
performing at lunch. 
 

· April 20 th - Ensure pickup. 
 
 

· May 2nd - Blood pressure and glucose 
checks at 11:00 a.m. by CNS. 
 

· May 3rd - Manicures by OWATC at 
10:00 a.m. Sign up at Senior Center. 
 

· May 10 th - Foot Clinic at 9:30 a.m. The 
cost is $10. 

AARP DRIVERS SAFETY CLASS 
  

     The next AARP Driver Safety Class will be held at the Senior 
Center on Thursday, April 19th from 10:00 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. with a 
break for lunch. The cost is $15 for AARP members and $20 for 
non-members. Those who wish to attend must pre-register with the Senior 
Center, 801-621-6086. 
 
MEDICARE CARDS 
 

     Do you need help understanding your new Medicare cards? We will have 
David Robinson from Weber County at the Senior Center on April 26th at 11:45 
a.m. to explain and answer any questions you may have. 
 
SENIOR CENTER YARD SALE DONATIONS NEEDED  
  

     The Senior Center is accepting good, clean, usable items as 
donations for their annual yard sale. The funds raised from the yard 
sale will go to help support the Senior Center programs. Please drop 
off your items at the Senior Center, 4433 South 900 West, Monday 
thru Friday, 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. The yard sale will be held in 
June. 
 
SENIOR HEALTH FAIR COMING IN MAY 
 

     Our annual Senior Health Fair has been scheduled for May 11th from 
10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. We invite all seniors to come and participate. Plan 
now to come on by to check out the Health Fair. 

 

Lunch is served at noon weekdays 
for seniors 55 and older for $3.00. 
 
April 
 

  2 - Broccoli Soup 
  3 - Cheeseburger 
  4 - Tuscan Chicken 
  5 - Ground Beef Gravy / Noodles 
  6 - Turkey Cheddar Melt 
  9 - Rueben 
10 - Pizza 
11 - Angel Chicken 
12 - Sloppy Joes 
13 - Salmon 

      16 - Salisbury Steak 
      17 - Chicken Pillows 
      18 - Baked Ham 
      19 - Chili 
      20 - Turkey Pot Roast 
      23 - Teriyaki Chicken 
      24 - Lasagna 
      25 - Chicken Salad Sandwich 
      26 - Apricot Chicken 
      27 - Meatloaf 
      30 - Country Fried Steak 
 

DEVELOPMENT ACTIVITY REPORT 

 

Floor & Décor is planning to 
hold a Grand Opening on 
April 21st from 10:00 a.m. to 
2:00 p.m. for their new store 
located at 1060 W. Riverdale 
Road. 

 
Statera Chiropractic will 
open an office at 736 W. 
Riverdale Road. They 
have scheduled a Ribbon 
Cutting on May 4th from 
4:00 - 6:00 p.m. 

 
Krispy Kreme Doughnuts 
is preparing to begin 
construction at 4210 S. 
Riverdale Road. 
 

El Pollo Loco  has started 
construction of a new restaurant in 
the Riverdale Town Square 
development. 

 
Besst Reality is opening an 
office in the former Johnny’s 
Dairy building at 5098 South 
1050 West.  
 

Good Earth Natural 
Foods has begun a 
remodel of their store at 
1050 W. Riverdale Rd. 

Ongoing Developments 

EMPLOYEE SPOTLIGHT 
 

     Our Senior of the 
Month is Debbie Hall. She 
was born in Yakima, WA 
and raised in the  Ogden 
area. She has a degree in 
Criminal Justice and is a 
retired Correctional Lt. 
from the Weber County Sherriff’s 
Office. She is married and has two 
step daughters. She enjoys working at 
the Senior Center and meeting all the 
people there.  

 

 

 

 

CLASSES OFFERED 
 

     The Weber Basin Water 
Conservancy District is offering 
classes and tours during the 
spring and summer. The 
classes and events are free 
and everyone is welcome to 
attend!  The class schedule and registration 
can be found at their website at 
weberbasin.com/conservation. 

COMMUNITY RESOURCES 
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Mayor / City Council                            
Mayor Searle         
Councilor Arnold 
Councilor Ellis         
Councilor Hansen 
Councilor Mitchell  
Councilor Stevens 
 

Civic Center 
4600 South Weber River Drive 
         801-394-5541 
 

City Administrator 
Rodger Worthen      801-436-1233 

Department of Business Administration 
4600 S. Weber River Drive   801-394-5541 
 

Community Center 
4360 S. Parker Drive             801-621-6084 
 

Senior Center 
4433 S. 900 W.     801-621-6086 
 

Justice Court 
4600 S. Weber River Drive   801-394-9314 
 

Department of Community Development 
4600 S. Weber River Drive   801-394-5541 x1215 
 

Department of Public Works / Utilities  
4600 S. Weber River Drive   801-394-5541 x1201 
After Hours Dispatch 801-629-8221 

Police Department 
4580 South Weber River Drive 
911  Emergencies 
801-394-6616  Business Line 
801-629-8221  Weber Dispatch 
801-394-6616  Animal Control 
 
Fire Department 
4334 South Parker Drive 
911  Emergencies 
801-394-7481  Business Line 
801-629-8221  Weber Dispatch 

RIVERDALE CITY DIRECTORY 
 

801-392-2122 
801-627-4343 
801-394-8936 
801-390-3715 
801-627-2321 
801-645-5630 

CITY CALENDAR 
April / May 2018 

*Agendas for the meetings are posted in the Civic Center foyer prior to the meetings and on our website, www.riverdalecity.com.  

Sunday  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  Saturday  

      8 9 10 
 
Planning 
Commission*   
6:30 p.m. 

11   
 
Garbage Day 
 

Blue Recycle Day 

12 
 
Suicide Prevention 
7:00 p.m. at the 
Community Center 

13 14   
 
Community Center 
Scrapbooking Day  

15 16 
 
Spring Cleanup  

17   
 
City Council / RDA  
Meeting* 6:00 p.m. 

18 

 
Garbage Day 
 

Red Recycle Day 

19 20 21  

22 23  24 
 
Planning  
Commission* 
6:30 p.m. 

25 
 
Garbage Day 
 

Blue Recycle Day 

26 27 28 

29 30       1  
 
      City Council   
      Meeting*   
      6:00 p.m. 

2  
 
Garbage Day 

 

Red Recycle Day 

3 4 5 

6 7  8 
 
Planning  
Commission* 
6:30 p.m. 

9 
 
Garbage Day 
 

Blue Recycle Day 

10 11 
 
Senior Center 
Health Fair, 10:00 
a.m. - 1:00 p.m. 

12 
 
Community Center 
Scrapbooking Day  

M
ay
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